Dear Robert Hall,

As neighbors to the Hoxeyville Music Festival we are writing to you today to express our concern about additional events. We have accepted and supported the music festival for the last 10 years at one weekend a year. We are extremely concerned that the request for a second event will escalate to even more events.

Our residence is 100 feet from campers attending the festival and approximately 500 feet from the main stage. Last year we felt the volume was much louder than previous years and we are very concerned that we may have to listen to this several weekends a year.

With several events per year a one time tolerable event would become a nuisance. We would no longer be able to relax and enjoy our home in the beautiful north woods. Please do not allow additional events. Two events a year are tolerable; we can deal with this but please do not allow additional events.

Thank you for your time,

Sincerely,

Michael & Mindy Pepsnik

Mindy Pepsink